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UA and missing ship’s movement.  On 27 March 1992, you were notified of the initiation of 
administrative separation proceedings by reason of misconduct due to commission of a serious 
offense and drug abuse, at which point, you decided to waive your rights.  On the same date, your 
commanding officer recommended an Other Than Honorable (OTH) discharge characterization 
of service by reason of misconduct due to drug abuse.  On 8 June 1992, the separation authority 
approved and ordered an OTH discharge characterization by reason of misconduct due to 
commission of a serious offense.  On 16 June 1992, you were discharged. 
 
Post-discharge, you applied for a discharge upgrade to the Naval Discharge Review Board 
(NDRB).  The NDRB denied your request on 9 December 1996 after determining your discharge 
was proper as issued.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to, your desire for a discharge upgrade and 
contentions that you were diagnosed with Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD), you used 
marijuana and alcohol to self-medicate, and that marijuana is now legal in many jurisdictions.  
For purposes of clemency and equity consideration, the Board noted you did submitted a copy of 
your Department of Veterans Affairs rating decision letter and other relevant portions of your 
OMPF records. 
 
As part of the Board’s review, the Board considered the AO.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

During military service, the Petitioner was evaluated and deemed not substance 
dependent.  There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with another mental health 
condition during military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms 
or behavioral changes indicative of another diagnosable mental health condition.  
Post-service, the VA has determined service connection for PTSD that is 
temporally remote to his military service.  Unfortunately, his personal statement 
and available records are not sufficiently detailed to establish a nexus with his 
misconduct, particularly given his use of marijuana upon entry into active duty.  
Additional records (e.g., mental health records describing the Petitioner’s 
diagnosis, symptoms, and their specific link to his misconduct) would aid in 
rendering an alternate opinion. 
 

The AO concluded, “it is my clinical opinion there is post-service evidence of a diagnosis of 
PTSD that may be attributed to military service.  There is insufficient evidence his misconduct 
could be attributed to PTSD.” 
  
After thorough review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJPs, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
seriousness of your misconduct and the fact it included a drug offense.  The Board determined 
that illegal drug use by a Sailor is contrary to Navy core values and policy, renders such Sailors 
unfit for duty, and poses an unnecessary risk to the safety of their fellow Sailors.  The Board 
noted that marijuana use in any form is still against Department of Defense regulations and not 






